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NOVA SCOTIA  
UTILITY AND REVIEW BOARD 

 
NOTICE OF PAPER HEARING 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
NSP MARITIME LINK INCORPORATED (NSPML) applied to the Board for approval of its 2025 revenue 
requirement and a cost assessment pursuant to the Public Utilities Act, the Maritime Link Act and the 
Maritime Link Cost Recovery Process Regulations. 
 
The cost assessment is the amount that will be paid by Nova Scotia Power Inc. and recovered from its 
customers to finance the Maritime Link. NSPML proposes to set its 2025 cost assessment at $158.2 
million, payable monthly by NS Power on the first day of each month in 2025 (this annual assessment 
was $163.5 million for 2024). 
 
Full details of the application and any timetable applying to this matter can be found on the Board’s 
website http://nsuarb.novascotia.ca by clicking on “Matters & Evidence”, and in the “Go Directly to 
Matter” search box, enter Matter No. M11791, or at the Offices of the Board, Summit Place, 1601 Lower 
Water Street, 3rd Floor, Halifax, NS. 
 
The Board intends to consider this matter in a paper hearing process. 
 
This is a public process, and you may participate as follows: 
 
You may make written comments by sending a letter to the Clerk of the Board at P.O. Box 1692, Unit 
“M”, Halifax, NS B3J 3S3, or by email at: board@novascotia.ca, or by fax at (902) 424-3919 by Tuesday, 
September 17, 2024. 
 
You may request formal standing as an Intervenor, subject to Board approval.  This will allow you to 
present evidence.  Your request must be received by the Board by Friday, July 19, 2024, and a copy 
of your written evidence by Tuesday, September 3, 2024. 
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